
June 7, 2021 

Dear Pastor and Friends,                   

 I pray this letter finds you, your family and your church family well and having good days in the Lord.  My family and I 
are so thankful for your faithfulness to the work of God, and we give Him glory for your prayers and kindness to us.  The Lord 
has blessed my family with the privilege of serving with the wonderful people of Macedonia, and the honor of partnering with 
churches to reach the world with the Gospel has been the great blessing of our lives. 

 Through much prayer and counsel, the Lord has led us to begin a new chapter of ministry.  Today, I begin serving at our 
home church, Peoples Baptist Church, as the Assistant to my Pastor, Dr. David McCoy.  My family and I are honored and 
grateful for this opportunity.  We thank the Lord for making His will known, and we trust Him for the strength and wisdom to 
accomplish all that He desires as we work to help our Pastor and precious church family. 

 Though I will no longer be receiving financial support or serving as the Far North Field Director for MWBM, I will 
continue to help the Macedonia family in any way possible.  Dr. Caudill, Dr. Hamby, the Executive Board, and the staff of the 
Home Office remain our dearest friends and heroes in the work of God.  Our lives and ministry will forever be changed with a 
greater understanding, burden, and zeal for Missions, as a result of our time serving with these precious people.  Please join my 
family in daily prayer for the Gospel work of Macedonia around the world. 

 Please continue to pray for the Missionaries of the Far North as they labor to reach this part of the world with the 
Gospel.  The need is greater than ever before, and the laborers are few.  We will remain interested, invested and involved in 
getting more missionaries to Alaska, Canada, Greenland, and Iceland.  We ask you to faithfully anticipate and be excited with us 
about all that God will do in the days ahead. 

 I close this letter with sincere gratitude and a heart full of thankfulness for your faithful prayers and financial support for 
us each month over these last years.  The Lord has used you greatly to encourage us and enable us to do the work that He gave 
us to do for Him.  Please know that my family does not take for granted your sacrificial and generous giving.  I thank you for 
loving my precious wife, Jennifer, and our children, Danny, Samuel, Emma, and Julia.  Through you, we have seen the promises 
of God fulfilled, and we commit to continue to pray for you as you press on for our Saviour. 

 I pray that the Lord will allow our paths to cross again very soon.  Please let me know of any way that I can help you.  
May God give us the grace to do all that we can while we can for His glory until the trumpet sounds!

 Yours In Christ,  

                                                                                                                                                                         

Dr. Thomas Satterfield                                                                                                                                                                         
John 9:4


